
Meeting Minutes: 

 

Tri-Town Beach Committee Meeting 

March 19, 2019 

Whately Town Offices 

 

Present: Beth Foley, Judy Bardwell, Sue Monahan, Bill Skroski – Commissioners  

 

• Set season dates: Opening June 15, 2019 – Closing August 18, 2019 

• Discussed swim program situation. Beth has been trying to find someone to do it, 

Jay is not returning. If it doesn’t get staffed, Deerfield will not fund next year.  

• Camp runs June 24, 2019 – August 9, 2019 

• Permit – Bill will take care of. 

• Howard Laboratories will do the water testing again this year. 

• Beth will reach out to UMass about the ‘seaweed’ issue we had last year. 

• Sue will reach out to Howard Laboratories about seaweed also. 

• Set date for Appreciation Picnic – June 28, 2019 Friday 4pm-7pm. 

• Mowing –John Ciesluk will be returning – Bill will confirm. Bill will oversee as 

usual. 

• Maintenance issues: Possibly remove urinal.  

• Paint bathrooms.  

• Sand for beach 

• Broken fence needs repair – tree fell on it. 

 

 

Guards: Will need to hire at least 3 new guards. 

Need to get a key to the gate to the Whately Police Department. 

 

 

Next Meeting: To be set in a few weeks. 

 

AGENDA: 

 

-Permit 

-Guards 

-Seaweed information 

-Repairs – painting – discuss status. 

 


